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Erste Group reduces goodwill by about EUR 350 million 
 
The regular annual impairment tests for goodwill carried on Erste Group’s balance sheet have resulted in 
a write-down requirement on goodwill of about EUR 350 million (pre-tax), associated primarily with its 
Romanian subsidiary BCR. This is mainly due to higher capital requirements applied in these impairment 
tests. The write-down will be booked in Q4 2013 and will have no impact on regulatory capital ratios. 
 
Erste Group confirms its guidance for operating result, risk costs and the performance of the Romanian 
retail and SME sub-segment for 2013 as issued at its Q3 2013 results announcement on 30 October 
2013. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Erste Group, Investor Relations, Graben 21, 1010 Vienna, Austria, Fax: +43 (0) 5 0100 9 13112 
E-mail: investor.relations@erstegroup.com  
Internet: http://www.erstegroup.com/investorrelations http://twitter.com/ErsteGroupIR 
http://slideshare.net/Erste_Group 
 
Thomas Sommerauer  Phone +43 (0)5 0100 ext. 17326,  e-mail: thomas.sommerauer@erstegroup.com 
Peter Makray  Phone +43 (0)5 0100 ext. 16878,  e-mail: peter.makray@erstegroup.com 
Simone Pilz Phone +43 (0)5 0100 ext. 13036,  e-mail: simone.pilz@erstegroup.com 
Gerald Krames Phone +43 (0)5 0100 ext. 12751,  e-mail: gerald.krames@erstegroup.com 
 
 
This information is also available on http://www.erstegroup.com/en/Investors/News. 
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